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 During this Coronavirus Pandemic lockdown season, I was able to minister to young disciples that I was 
acquainted with in the past from Virginia, Pennsylvania, Wisconsin, California, Arizona, Ohio and Texas in the U. S. 
as well as international young people from Ukraine, Belarus and Bulgaria in April. Even though, we were separated 
by a great distance, the Holy Spirit brought us together for me to share the messages of encouragement with them. 
During the prayer time, I was able to pray for them that God would bring His divine healing and deliverance for their 
lives. Several of them expressed that they felt the presence of the Holy Spirit tangibly touching them and healing 
their physical bodies as well as their emotional wounds. Galina from Bulgaria said, “When Dr. Lee prayed, I felt the 
power of the Holy Spirit touching me and setting me free from my past bondages and filled me with His divine 
peace.” Another young lady from Ukraine said, “I also felt the touch of God and He took away all my fears.” 

RLM Zoom Mentoring Meetings for the U. S. and International Young People

 During the April 12, 25 and 26 zoom mentoring meetings, I was able to minister to a total of 89 zoom participants. It 
was great to see many young people from Ukraine and Belarus when I had ministered at the “Youth in Action” camp 
for the past 6 years in Ternopil and also Galina, my Bulgarian interpreter who translated for me when I ministered in 
Bulgaria in the past. Even though we have been under the COVID-19 lockdown situation, I was able to minister to 
them and pray for their needs through Zoom video conference calls. I will continuously minister to them each 
weekend during this lockdown season. The Holy Spirit still moved in His mighty power to bless God’s children. 



 RLM claims Psalm 46:1-2 for you, our faithful prayer partner and supporter: 
“God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble. Therefore we will 
not fear, even though the earth be removed, and though the mountains be carried 
into the midst of the sea…” 

 As you continuously sow into God’s mission’s cause through RLM, you are 
empowering us to expand the kingdom of God to the Unreached People Groups 
(UPGs) in the world. As soon as the lockdown season is over, Dr. Lee will begin to 
travel to Ukraine, Uzbekistan and other parts of the world to equip indigenous 
Missions Mobilizers through the GHN Seminar courses so that they can, in turn, 
evangelize the UPGs within their own regions for His glory.  

 Your $30 or $60 or $100 or $300 plus per month support will be greatly 
appreciated. May God richly bless you as you sow into RLM! Thank you very much. 

98% 72%

All for Jesus Leaders Zoom Prayer Meeting

The local pastors in 
Hampton Roads, who 
are the leaders of “All 
for Jesus” movement, 
gathered together and 
prayed for our cities 
and Vi rg in ia s ta te 
governor and leaders 
to be very wise in 
handling the COVID-19 
Pandemic situation. We 
also made an initial 
plan to host a National 
Day of Prayer in May. 

Praying, Learning to play Irish Tin Whistle, Painting and Riding Bicycle 

Painting with my granddaughter and it is on my RLM office wall

With my oldest granddaughter


